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Term 3 Reporting 

The Term 3 report card is an overview of a studentôs performance on tests, quizzes, 
assignments, and classroom activities for all courses from September 6th, 2017 to April 
20th, 2018.  Please review each course with your child considering the mark achieved and 
the accompanying set of comments. Although there are no formal Parent Teacher 
interviews scheduled for this reporting period, parents may wish to contact teachers via 
email with any questions. 

  

Calculation of Honour Roll and Principalôs List  

Junior High  

Calculation of Principal's List: 90% minimum in each of the five core subjects* 

Calculation of Honour Roll: 80% minimum in each of the five core subjects*  

  

*Five Core Subjects: English, French, Math, Science, Social Studies   

  

Note: Calculation of PL and HR does not include electives since the amount and nature 

of student evaluation in these courses (short duration) is not reflective of the progress of 

the students throughout the year.  

  

Senior High  

Calculation of Principal's List: 90% overall average  

Calculation of Honour Roll: 80% overall average  

 

Friday, April 27th 2018 

There will not be any classes for students on April 27th 2018 due to a teacher 

professional development day. 

 

Important Dates 

May 3 ï ñRising Aboveò Movie (Grade 8 Students) 

May 12 ï Prom and Safe Grad  

May 21 ï Victoria Day  

May 24 ï AP History Exam 

June 18 ï Exams Begin 

June 28 ï Last Day of Classes 
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Duke of Edinburgh 

The Duke of Edinburgh is an Award program that is open to young people of ages  
14 to 24.   This Award challenges youth to try new things and work at activities they are 
passionate about.  It is a process of personal and social development where youth learn 
from new experiences they have and discover hidden capabilities and talents.  Plus it 
looks fantastic on a scholarship application, resume or application to a post-secondary 
institution.  This Award is spread to over 140 counties and territories.  Once enrolled, the 
applicant will focus on the four main areas of the Award:  service, skill, physical recreation 
and adventurous journey.   
 
Approximately 20 Duke of Edinburgh students have come together at HTH to form a 
subgroup that they call ñTriple Tò which stands for ñTerrific Tiger Teenagersò.  They are 
currently working on two service projects.  They applied for a government grant through 
TakingItGlobal and were awarded $250 towards a recycling initiative and $750 towards a 
homeless/disadvantaged project.  Torbay currently only has about 6% of its population 
that recycles.  This group is determined to change that number.  They are developing 
strategies to encourage Torbay to recycle.  Also, they are soon going to be putting 
together care packages to distribute to the homeless/disadvantaged in our area.  After 
these two projects are completed, they are already talking about even more ideas to help 
the residents of our communities and to spread their kindness.  
 
If your child is interested in joining the Duke of Edinburgh team at HTH, you can contact 

Ms. Vanessa Furey for more information.  You can join at any time! 

 

Yearbook 2017-2018 

Parents and students can purchase the 2017-2018 HTH yearbook on the school website 

for $40.  They will only be available to purchase until early June so purchase your 

yearbook today! 

 

Prom News 

Grade 12 students are reminded that Prom Fees are now due. If you have outstanding 

fees please send them in to Ms. Channing. All students should have also filled out the 

Google Form found on the schoolôs webpage. This form is important as it will provide us 

with necessary information about guests, allergies etc.  
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Mediterranean Coast Tour 2018 

This yearôs European EF Excursion was a resounding success after visiting four different 

countries, including the 2nd smallest country of the world, Monaco. From Gucci purchases 

and Ferrari test-drives to Coliseum ruins and the Antoni Gaudi architectural wonder of 

Sagrada Familia, all hands had a blast! We walked the golden sands of the Cinque Terre 

shoreline, took in the visual and auditory artistry of the Flamenco tradition, and learned 

about the creations of perfumes and soaps. There were leisurely walks through the 

narrow, shop-strewn laneways of Nice, Barcelona and Milan. Local Italian, French and 

Spanish cuisine was sampled during our sumptuous evening meals in authentic 

restaurants throughout our eight days abroad. Our group of 27 were paired with another 

American group of 18 from Georgia. New friendships were made and old friendships 

rekindled. The trip was certainly a life-changing experience for many. Opening the door 

to the cultures of our civilizationôs beginnings, students experienced sea-side lifestyles 

and history that will undoubtedly fuel a thirst for future global exploration. 

     

EF Tour for 2018-19 

Holy Trinity is in the process of planning its EF tour trip for the 2018 - 19 school year.  The 

trip will take place during the Easter holidays of that school year.  If you would like more 

information about the trip please contact Mr. Power at the school. 
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Drama 

 
On March 14th, the Holy Trinity High School Drama Club performed the play Us and 
Them by David Campton at the Regional Drama Festival in front of a packed house. The 
festival was held at the LSPU Hall in downtown St. Johnôs and, once again, our troupe 
did a great job performing. This year, HTH won the award for Set Design and a special 
award for Perseverance in the Jr. Division in tackling such a challenging piece.  Special 
thanks to our teacher Intern, Mr. Scott Yetman, for all of his help this year.  
 
HTH Jr. Drama will be performing Us and Them again during HTHôs annual Evening with 
the Arts at the school this year.  The showôs date has not yet been confirmed. 
 
 

 
 

Left to right: Sierra Murphy, Anna Santos, Charlotte Fowler, Kelly Sheppard, Allison Clarke, Ethan Decker, Jenna 
shave, Grace Ryan, Isaac Howse, Zach Green and Kalem Reardon.  
 
Not in photo -  Sound/Lighting/Stage Manager, Abby Hammond, Voice Over, Connor Kavanagh and Set Design, 
Nathan Moores 

 
 
 
 

 



Holy Trinity High School     Parent Newsletter  

April 26th, 2018  
 

[www.hths.k12.nf.ca]  5  

  

Drama 2206 
 
  

On Friday, March 23th, students in Drama 2206 attended the 
Matinee performance of ñFootlooseò at the Holy Heart Theatre, St 
John's. This opportunity is in accordance with the Drama 2206 
curriculum outcomes which state:  ñStudents in drama should avail 
of opportunities to attend appropriate community theatre events 
which provide worthwhile learning opportunities and offer 

possibilities of rich reflection beyond the classroom. It is beneficial for students to see 
how a script is interpreted and produced, or how an actor may develop character in the 
context of public performance. Attendance at dramatic productions offers students the 
chance to compare the realities of their world with the one offered on the stage. Creating 
connections and developing critical thought on such topics are fundamental principles in 
literacy development and cultural awareness.ò The show had been postponed when the 
lead actor broke his leg.  With this extra time, students actually watched both the 1984 
and 2011 versions of the film and then selected, prepared, and performed an audition 
scene from the musical version.  They were well prepared for the show and found it to 
be quite entertaining.  Students were particularly riveted when the scene they had 
performed in class came to life on the stage (and some even felt they had done just as 
good a job!).  It was a great experience for all!  

 

English Department  

Grade 8 English Language Arts 

After reading the novel Flipped by Wendelin Van Draanen, and reviewing the film, the 

grade 8's created advertising posters.  
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Scrippôs National Spelling Bee  

Each year, The Telegram hosts the Scrippôs National Spelling Bee.  In advance of the 

National Spelling Bee, Holy Trinity High School holds its own spelling bee.  Joseph Wall 

was the winner and Andrew Gosse was the first runner-up of the 2018 HTH Spelling Bee.  

Congratulations gentlemen! The winner of our school spelling bee, Joseph Wall, then 

went on to participate in the Scrippôs National Spelling Bee held on February 24th at Holy 

Heart of Mary High School.  He did a fine job as our HTH ambassador. 

 

 

Joseph Wall, HTH Spelling Bee, Winner                                  Andrew Gosse, HTH Spelling Bee, 1st Runner-up 
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2201 English 

The Level II students who are completing English 2201 this year, have read and analysed 

Al Pittmanôs play, West Moon.  Students were asked to provide a representation of the 

play and its bittersweet topic, resettlement of out port Newfoundland.  Here are some of 

their outstanding contributions below. 

          

 Artist: Haley White                     Artist: Tiffany Connors              Artist: Julie Hudson 

               

Artist: Danielle Bolger                         Artist: Arianne Drover                   Artist: Stephanie Hudson           

              

Artist: Carissa Codner              Artist: Taylor Bradbury        Artist: Sarah Parsons 
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Senior High Public Speaking  

On March 7th, 2018, level III student Marcus Furlong, participated in the Rotary Club of 

St. John's Northwest Speak-Off, at the Holiday Inn.  Marcus, pictured second from the 

right, is a strong ambassador for Holy Trinity High School and was awarded first runner-

up for his riveting political speech. 

 

 

Turning Points 

This year in English 3201, Level III students completed a narrative essay based on The 

Learning Partnershipôs Canadian-wide Turning Points initiative.  Students wrote a 1000 

word personal narrative based on a ñturning pointò in their lives, such as the loss of a 

grandparent, starting a job, battling negative self-images.  With student permission, five 

essays were submitted to the national competition round on April 12th, 2018.  As part of 

the Student Success Awards, selected students will present their respective essays on 

June 1st at the Manuelôs River Hibernia Interpretation Center. 
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Macbeth Representation Projects 

Grade 12 students completing English 3201 creatively represented a quote from the play.  

Video clips and selections of student artwork are displayed below.   

https://youtu.be/IUm-AU59xHE 

(Jacob Squires, Courtney Langmead, Katie Greene, Vanessa Somerton ï Act IV, Scene 

1, Macbeth) 

https://youtu.be/VOkEmlC-vRA 

(Braden Kean, Jacob Manning, Conor Kavanagh, Jack Combden ï Act IV, Scene I, 

Macbeth) 

  

Artist Lauryn Penney             Artist: Sarah Turner-Rowe                                 Artist: Melissa Mooresu.be/   

   

 Artist: Tia Button-Thorne             Artist: Megan Budgell          Artist: Tyler Sullivan 

 

https://youtu.be/IUm-AU59xHE
https://youtu.be/VOkEmlC-vRA
https://youtu.be/VOkEmlC-vRA
https://youtu.be/VOkEmlC-vRA
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Grade 9 English Language Arts 

Students in grade 9 drafted and edited persuasive essays, like the one below. 
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French Department 

Study French in Quebec (grades 9 and 10) 

The Government of Newfoundland and Labrador, through the Department of Education, 

offers bursaries to students for summer French programs in Quebec.  The bursary covers 

the cost of tuition, room and board, plus various extra activities, for a 4-5 week program 

in Quebec.  Students in grades 9-10 (any level of French- beginner to advanced) can 

apply for a bursary through the Government of NL.  Application are now available through 

your childôs French teacher or the Department of Education website: 

http://www.ed.gov.nl.ca/edu/k12/french/bursaries.html 

 

Explore Bursary 

Explore French bursaries for level 2 students are now available.  Your child can see their 

French teacher for an application or visit the Department of Education website:  

http://www.ed.gov.nl.ca/edu/k12/french/bursaries.html  

 
 
YMCA Summer Work Student Exchange 
 
The YMCA Summer Work Student Exchange (SWSE) is a six-week summer program 
running from early July to mid-August for 16 and 17 year-old youth.  In St. Johnôs, 
each English-speaking participant is matched with a French-speaking participant from 
Québec, and the two youth are hosted in each otherôs homes to deepen their cultural 
experience (in situations where a participantôs family is unable to host, the YMCA seeks 
alternate hosts).  Youth are also provided with a full-time summer job in the non-profit 
or public sector of the local community in which they are being hosted, and are paid 
the provincial minimum wage (subsidized by the YMCA). This aspect of the program 
gives participants invaluable work experience in day camps, child care centres, 
museums, libraries, offices, and other settings, as well as a chance to use their second 
official language in practical situations on a daily basis.  All participants, families, and 
employers will receive support from a YMCA Local Coordinator.  During weekends 
and some evenings, the youth will join their Local Coordinator in group activities to 
explore their new community and form lasting friendships.  
  
More program info is available at: www.summer-work.com 

 

 

http://www.ed.gov.nl.ca/edu/k12/french/bursaries.html
http://www.ed.gov.nl.ca/edu/k12/french/bursaries.html
http://www.summer-work.com/
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Math Department  

 

Congratulations to our Junior High students who attended the Junior High Math League 
on March 23rd sponsored by NLESD.  On May 16th, our Grade 8 students will write the 
Gauss math competition through the University of Waterloo.  Good Luck to all of our 
students. 

 

On March 14th, students in junior high participated in Pi day activities. Students were 
engaged in mental math challenges, a scavenger hunt and a Pi digit recital. 
Congratulations to all students and congratulations go out to Abigail Edwards on reciting 
115 digits of Pi.  
 

  
 

 

Students are encouraged to use online resources when preparing for any test, quizzes, 

assignment or exams. Some of these resources include, Online Practice and Review 

Tools offered by NLESD and can be access through the following web address 

https://www.nlesd.ca/families/onlinetools.jsp and CDLI which offers videos and online 

tutoring to students and can be access at www.cdli.ca. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.nlesd.ca/families/onlinetools.jsp
http://www.cdli.ca/

